
MARBLEHEAD BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES, April 26, 2016 

 

Present: Chm. Todd Belfbecker, Helaine Hazlett, Michelle Gottlieb, Andrew Petty, Director 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm  

 

The next Board of Health meeting will be Thursday, May 12
th

. 

 

Meeting minutes of April 5
th

 were approved with corrections. 

 

Andrew reviewed the Town Meeting presentation with the Board. 

 

MOTION moved by Ms. Gottlieb; 2
nd

 Mrs. Hazlett to approve the installation of a fence set back 5 feet 

from the eastern corner of Paul Gallo’s property located at 8 Woodfin Terrace.  All in favor and motion 

passed. 

 

MOTION moved by Mrs. Hazlett; 2
nd

 Ms. Gottlieb to add a member of the Finance Committee to serve on 

the Solid Waste Facility Committee as a voting member. All in favor and motion passed. 

 

Andrew told the Board he has been receiving complaints about rodent activity at 27 Blueberry Road.  He 

received the extermination reports.  The resident is looking for some reimbursement from the Board.  The 

Board decided to have Andrew complete a site inspection on the property.  At the next meeting Andrew 

will provide his findings and this topic will be further discussed. 

 

Michelle, Helaine and Andrew will be attending a teen substance abuse meeting tomorrow.  Helaine will be 

representing the Marblehead for Teens Coalition.  A review of the meeting will be discussed at the next 

Board of Health meeting. 

 

New Business: 

 

Michelle told the Board she was approached by the Swampscott Board of Health to participate in a forum 

on Lyme disease.  As soon as more information on the forum is gathered the Board will finalize its 

decision. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

 

Andrea Flaxer 

Senior Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


